
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting      10/10/2023 

The Breakroom Shingle Springs 

Opened: 4:00 pm Adjourned 4:30pm 

Officer Present: Dave Longcor, President, Bob St. Amour, Vice President, Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 

Board Present:  David Richter, Tony Garcia, Bart Petterle, Charlie Freeland, Nick Gonzalez, Fred Librach, 

Mickey Razy. 

Quorum: Yes 

Minutes: The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and to accept the 

minutes for the September 2023, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 

President’s Report: Dave has been in regular contact with our counsel, Lee Smith.  Mr. Smith Is 

optimistic about opening shotgun back up with lead.   Bob and Dave have another meeting scheduled 

with Lee Smith, Mark Moss, and county counsel, a representative from the state water board, and a few 

others on Wednesday, October 18th.  Our counsel will be bringing Dwight Hoenig from Turner/McLane 

Environmental Consulting.  He is good at this type of environmental fight. 

The county has known since 1977 that shotgun’s lead has been landing in the area on their property. 

Dave spoke with an old board member who stated this same fight happened years ago.  At that time the 

trap houses were moved, with county’s consent, so that the majority of the lead landed on the spray 

field.  At that time the club insured the county that the only time trap would be open during the week 

would be Wednesdays and the shooting flag would be hung so they could see it. 

Also, there is no proof that any lead is leaving the area of the landfill. The samples Mr. Moss took was on 

the county property and not from Martiez Creek.  Dwight Hoenig plans to address this.   

We are going to make it clear to the county that we are ready and willing to work with them on the 

BMPs down around the area of concern and we are already implementing BMPs on our end. 

We encourage our members and anyone else concerned with the closure of trap to reach out to your 

county supervisors and suggest to them this is an ill-conceived venture on the part of Mark Moss. 

Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM): Mike Hampton is noticing a lot of new faces at 

the range.  Everyone seems to really enjoy how the range is being kept up.  Lots of new RSO are coming 

out to open the range. 

Secretary Report: None 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Checking  $35035.21 

Savings  $240.94 

EV Funds $2271.74 

USPSA  $4512.98 (1512.98 back into the general fund) $3000.00 



CD1  $40535.89 

CD2  $40535.89’ 

New Business: 

Amer Shatout talked about starting a Steel Challenge at the range that would be the 4th Sunday each 

month.  Amer requested $500 seed money to get this started.  Tony Garcia made a motion for this and 

Charlie Freeland 2nd it.  All board members agreed. 

Mickey taking names and reasons why for Hall of Fame nominees. 

Nominations for: 

President: Dave Longcor 

Vice President: Bob St Amour 

Secretary: Sharon Denton 

Treasurer: Sandra Longcor 

Board: 

Chad Nelson 

Fred Librach 

Alexa Rauchfuss 

Shane Ellithorp 

Chris Puehse 

 

Next meeting is November 14thth, 4 PM Sharp,  at The Breakroom Shingle Springs. 


